

Austin L. Mount, Executive Director



October 13, 2017

Mr. Keith Wilkins Assistant City Administrator City of Pensacola 222 West Main Street Pensacola, Florida 32502

Dear Mr. Keith Wilkins:

On behalf of the West Florida Regional Planning Council (WFRPC), I am pleased to notify you of this subgrant award to the City of Pensacola (Grantee) in the amount of \$ 250,000 from the US Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) through our 2008 Brownfields Revolving Loan Fund (RLF) Grant (Cooperative Agreement No. BF 95406508).

These funds are intended to be awarded in accordance with the forthcoming subgrant agreement between the WFRPC and the City of Pensacola (Grantee) to supplement cleanup activities at the Maritime Park Marina site located on the 300 block of West Main Street in Pensacola, Escambia County, Florida. WFRPC understands that these funds will facilitate cleanup activities related to hazardous (creosote) contamination at the site including work associated with labor, materials, environmental oversight, and excavation activities.

Please note, the WFRPC received approval from EPA on September 13, 2017 to extend the RLF grant program time period ending date from 9/30/2017 to 9/30/2018. Consequently, the EPA "*Notice of Award, Revision No. 5*" including cooperative agreement "Terms and Conditions" is attached to this notification letter.

We are pleased to be working with you on this project. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact WFRPC Brownfields Coordinator Katie Wilhelm at (850) 332-7976 Ext 280 or katie.wilhelm@wfrpc.org.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Laurent

WFRPC Planning Manager jennifer.laurent@wfrpc.org